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MINUTES OF SC—AICAE MEETING

January 17, 2005
Vassar Building
Attendees: 

Tamarah Begay

Savannah Gene

Michele Pfeiffer

Ivan Shorty

David Sloan

Dathan Tsosie

Lou Weller

Ivan Shorty, president, called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm. 
Ivan gave a short welcome address to all the attendees. 
Savannah Gene then gave the treasurer’s report. The SGAO account balance is $1326.00, and the Wells Fargo account balance is $588.08.  

Dathan Tsosie, chair of the T-Shirt committee gave an update on their status. Currently, they are in the process of contacting several companies to get a quote.  He has contacted Tribal Sovereign Tees, quoting $6.75/shirt, plus a $15 set-up fee/color; Red Hand Apparel (Phoenix, Arizona) who quoted $6.75/shirt for ½ poly cotton blend.  An additional $20.00 will be added for S & H; and Warrior Apparel who didn’t give a quote.  Dathan says that he will have a mock-up of different design options at the next meeting.  The shirt could also serve as a recruitment “tool” on student organization days.  Michele Pfeiffer, professional member, offered to ask the professional members how many t-shirts they would like.  
ASU is still in the process of starting their own AICAE student chapter, they are being helped by Richard Begay and Burke Wyatt. Nathania has also been in contact with Kimberly Silentman who is a graduate student at ASU in the Urban Planning program.  Kimberly is also organizing the Navajo Nation Design Studio to be held at the end of May and will keep us updated on that event.  One way to help ASU start their chapter, the UNM AICAE chapter could travel to Phoenix and meet with the students to discuss some of things that we have done over the past few years. However, this will take some planning for fundraising and also will take longer than the ASU students may be willing to wait. For now we will stay in contact with Kimberly.  
David Sloan, National AICAE President, talked about the Spring 2005 conference to be held in Phoenix, Arizona.  Some of the topics that could be on the agenda include,  Continuing Education presentations,  AIA AZ Chapter- Opening dialogue on professional development of minorities, the Navajo Nation Capitol Studio,  a presentation by Richard Begay of DLR. They are still in the midst of coordinating a location and also other presentations for this conference, David and Tamarah will keep us up to date on that. 

Ivan then opened up the floor to the students to ask what goals UNM AICAE would like to accomplish this year, listed below. 

· Web page

· Get up scholarship page

· List the AICAE Scholarship and other scholarships as well

· Start a Tech Assistant/Links page

· Complete student and professional members’ profiles

· Upload a current calendar of events 

· Recruit and retain members

· Create a presentation board 

· Get signs/banners made professionally

· John Gaw Meem Lecture Series

· Find another lecturer for the series

· Fundraising

· Do more fundraising events so that we can sponsor more students to attend conferences, and to fund other events throughout the year. 

· T-Shrits

· Order t-shrits, and use as a fundraising tool

The next meeting is scheduled for February 14th at 6 pm.  Nominations are due January 28th to Savannah Gene, send by e-mail.  A ballot will be sent out on January 31st to all members.  Another bowling night is scheduled for February 19th at Silva Lanes.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.  
